
Evie Community School – Term Three Newsletter 
 

                                       27th March 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We have had an interesting term with lots of good learning and positive experiences which we would like to share. 

 

FIRST AID & DEFIBRILLATOR 

As part of learning about Health and Wellbeing, P3-7 have had First Aid sessions with Mark 
Rendall, who is the trauma instructor at the Kirkwall Airport Fire Station.  As part of the 
lesson they learnt how to use a defibrillator.  These machines can be found in most 
communities, often at schools, and an understanding of how to use them could be a 
lifesaving skill some day.  The sessions went very well and the children asked lots of good 
questions. 

 

STAFFING 

Mrs McCairn will be back in P3-5 after the holidays.  Thank you to Mrs Scott for 
covering the class this term.   

Nikki Brixey will be leaving at the end of this term and we wish her all the best.  Leah 
Wood will be covering the support role until the post is advertised. 



PLAYGROUND 

We have our lovely shelters in the playground now, but they need to be secured to the ground to survive the windy 
weather.  We have them facing the school building until we have the materials to put them in their actual location. 

We have just received trees from the Woodland Trust to continue our plan for a tree lined playground, trying to 
create shelter and encourage wildlife and a natural boundary.   

We have raised beds outside which we will focus on ‘grow your ownÕ vegetables and foods which we can eat, this will 
be part of our outdoor learning next term. 

EYNHALLOW PROJECT  

We are concluding our Orkney Native Wildlife 
Project this week and have had great opportunities 
to work with Genevieve Carver, an author, in 
relation to Eynhallow and the Fulmar colony.   

The classes have chosen a folk lore to help them 
understand more about the island and culture of the 
time when it was inhabited.   

The art teacher has been working on some creative 
pieces to display as part of our Science Festival 
entry. 

The children were able to share their learning with the wider community as part of an open afternoon and we are 
hoping to visit Eynhallow as a school curriculum trip next term. 



PARENT COUNCIL 

Our Parent Council got involved in revisiting our Vision, Values and Aims this term.  We had a look at the values and 
prioritised them in groups.  The next step is to see if our Pupil Council will agree with our Parent Council and create a 
refined set of values which reflect us as a whole school community. 

PUPIL COUNCIL  

The children in the school will be applying to be on the Pupil Council 
the first week back after the holidays.  This is an opportunity for 
our children to be part of the decisions we make about everything 
that happens in the school.  Our Pupil Council will also work alongside 
our Parent Council on joint projects. 

Dates for the Diary 
APRIL 
1st April – Easter Monday 
15th April – First Day Back 
23rd April – Bag the Bruck 
 
MAY 
16th May – P6/7 Generational Science Workshop 
23rd May - P6/7 Bikeability Day 
23rd May – Parent Council Meeting 
 

JUNE 
3rd June – In-Service Day 
10th June – End of Year Progress Reports 
10th June – Attendance Data Upload to Local Authority 
12th June – Sports Day 
17th – 21st June – P7 Hoy Trip 
25th & 26th June – P7 Transition Days 
JULY 
3rd July – Leavers Service at 2:30pm 



 



 



 


